
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

March 16, 2020 
 
 
 
ITEM:  XIII.  
 
 
TOPIC:   Bus Wash Replacement 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the purchase and installation of a new bus wash system at the Central Office Complex  
from Hydro-Chem Systems, Caledonia, Michigan in the amount of $141,073.00 plus 5% 
contingency of $7,000.00 for a total approved amount of $148,073.00.  
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The current bus wash system is approximately 25 years old and no longer functions as 
originally installed. The new system will be a “touchless” system and will include cleaning 
the undercarriage of vehicles. With the new system, the District will be able to clean its 
buses more thoroughly as well as maintenance vehicles, which is currently not possible, 
and will not require manual assistance by the bus maintenance staff.  The overall 
operational cost of the new system will be less than the current bus wash system. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
General Fund 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached. 
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